

CEDARWOOD ASSCCIATION

President Norman Neu 364 Weston St. 893-4663

Vice President Judy C'Neil 24 Cedarwood Ave. 894-2975

Past Fresidents:

Joe Shea 1978
Jim Donovan 1979
Donna Meeker 1980
Howard Rock 1981, 1982



Secretary Amy Lastwood 17 Hamilton Rd. 893-3783

Treasurer Karen Walz 35 Virginia Rd. 894-0146

Kevin Lyman 1983 Jane Ravid 1984 Leslie and Ben Kilgore1985 Ellie Lyman 1986

MARCH 1987

MEETING

The annual meeting of the Cedarwood Association was held at Noodside's Service Center on January 20. The following officers were elected to serve for 1987:

President, Norman Neu Vice President, Judy O'Neil Secretary, Amy Eastwood Treasurer, Karen Walz

The officers would like to thank outgoing treasurer Ben Ailgore for his services during the past year. A very special thanks goes to outgoing president Ellie Lyman for doing an outstanding job during a most difficult year. A lot of extra work was generated by Brandeis' request to use the playground, and most of the work fell on Ellie's shoulders. Again, Thanks Ellie!

PLAYGROUND

The playground committee continues to be active. A meeting is planned with representatives from Brandeis, The Cedarwood Association and Counselor Graves. Our intent is to politely make it known to President Handler that residents of Cedarwood insist on keeping the playground free for their own use at all times.

ACTIVITIES

Events planned for 1987 are: Easter Egg Hunt, April 11 Picnic, June 13 Neighborhood Yard Sale, September 12 Softball!...

... A Thursday night adult drop-in softball league will begin on June 4 at 7:00 p.m. Bats, balls and gloves will be provided. Round up your neighbors and come on down to the playground! For more information, call Norm at 893-4663.

SCHCLARSHIP

The Cedarwood Association Scholarship will be presented to a graduating high school senior. The deadline for applications was March 2. Good luck to all the seniors who applied!

"SNOWMEN"

Thank you to all the young men who helped all those cars up the Cedarwood Ave hill during the January 22 snowstorm!

SFEEDERS

Motor vehicles continue to speed through the neighborhood. Please slow down. We encourage you to report offenders' license plate numbers to the police.



EGG HUNT

Calling all children, ages 3 to 13! Come to the Cedarwood playground on Saturday, April 11, from 10:00 am to noon. We will have an Easter egg hunt, an egg rolling contest, and an egg decorating contest. Wear a home-made Easter bonnet and you may win a prize! Children must be accompanied by an adult. There will be no rain date. Please indicate below if you plan to attend and return the slip to Amy Eastwood, 17 Hamilton Rd. by Tuesday, April 7, or call 893-3783, or leave a message at 899-7369 (Ellie Lyman). We welcome all those willing to help!

	below if you plan to attend and r wood, 17 Hamilton Rd. by Tuesday, leave a message at 899-7369 (Elli those willing to help:	return the slip to Amy East- April 7, or call 893-3783, on the Lyman). We welcome all
	Easter Egg Fun At The Cedarwood Playground	
	I plan to attend the egg hunt on Saturday, April 11	
	number of children	name
	ages of children	address
		phone
	Return this slip to Amy Eastwood,	
	\$5.00 per year. Single household memberships are \$3.00 Checks should be made payable to the Cedarwood Association and sent to Karen Walz, treasurer, 35 Virginia Rd. Be sure to enclose the membership form, below. 1987 Membership Form	
	Name(s)	Phone
	Address	
	Family membership \$5	5.00
	Single member household \$3	3.00
	As a participating member, I am interested in assisting with:	
	picnic	services committee
	yard sale	playground committee
	activities committee	welcome/membership committee
	Please return this slip with chec 35 Virginia Rd.	ck or cash to Karen Walz,

CRIMEWATCH MEETING

In light of recent attempted break-ins and at least one gained entry in Cedarwood, the Services Committee has planned a Crime Prevention Meeting with Waltham police officers Taranto and Walsh. It will take place at <u>Woodside's Service Center</u> on Thursday, April 2 at 7:30 p.m. Both officers are enthusiastic about meeting Cedarwood residents and feel they can offer valuable tips since Waltham's Crime-Watch is both an active program and one of the first of its kind.

If you plan to attend this meeting or have questions, please call Leslie Kilgore at 893-7346 (evenings) or drop off the

	tear off sheet at 30 Harland Rd. Please respond on or before March 30.
P	CRIME PREVENTION
I plan to att	end the crime prevention meeting on April 2.
Name	
Address	Phone
	lie Kilgore, 30 Harland Rd.
NETWORKING/ SERVICES COMMITTEE	Once again the networking/services committee is offering a variety of services to Cedarwood residents. If you are in need of any of the services listed or can provide any services to others, please return the form below:
	Baby sitting Daycare Yardwork: mowing
	Elderly care Homemakers Tutors others?????
I need/can pr	ovide the following service(s)
Name	

Address Phone